The West Bend Community Association

Minutes from June 13, 2012
Indian Road Crescent Public School

Chair: Tim Noronha     Minutes: Des McComish

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. 
In Attendance: Tim, Des, Tom, Marie, Jennifer, Joey, Johanne, Elena, David Coffey, Tracey Chalmers, James Maclean.
1. Approval of April Minutes(none for May due to Metrolinx presentation)
Des moved to approve, seconded by Tim. 
2. Discussion of Agenda items.
· Tim & Des provided an update on the status of two recent development proposals.
· 2803 Dundas St West – the City has accepted the application on the old McBride’s site and there has been another community meeting, with an expanded “notification to residents” area.

· 2376 Dundas St West – The application, submitted by Urban Strategies, proposes to redevelop the site for a new mixed-use development containing a 9-storey mid-rise building on Dundas Street West and a 23-storey tower(down from 26-storey) on the eastern portion of the site adjacent the rail corridor.  The City Planning report states that the" application in its current form is not supportable. Of considerable concern to staff is the appropriateness of the proposed tall building”. The City held a follow-up community meeting on June 4th with the developer to raise concerns and the Councillor and residents concluded that the revised application was still unacceptable.

· We are advised that no applications have been received for the Chairtex building (just north of Shoppers Drugmart on the east side of Dundas St).

· We discussed the Metrolinx May 16th presentation to us regarding the proposed sound barrier/wall and what we need to do to follow up.
3. Metrolinx Follow-up
· We decided that TWBCA would remain neutral on the proposed sound barrier and try to make a list of its advantages and disadvantages. 
· We will set up a working group to make this list, liaise with Metrolinx and gather more information.


· We noted that the Clean Train Coalition favours a wall.
4. TWBCA website
We noted that the website has been updated recently by Tim & Des. We still need to set up a Wordpress working group with the goal of continually updating the website. 
5. Treasurer’s Report
Tim reviewed the bank position and noted new membership funds received. 
The meeting was adjourned at 9.00 pm:  Moved: Des   Seconded: Tim
